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THS MIGHTY VIKING BAND

BAND BOOSTER MEETING MINUTES

September 23, 2014
I.  Todd Peak called the meeting to order.  Brenda Chappell read the minutes from the last meeting on 8/26/14.  Taisa Duncan approved the minutes and Kayann Caselli seconded. 

II
     Old Business
A.   Committee Reports 

a  1st VP- MITC (Julie Harlan).  No report.

b.  1st VP Fundraising (Kristina Willis).  Dinner at Logan’s was great.  We had enough people to come that we will get 20% of the sales.  It takes about 8 weeks to process.    

c.  2nd VP Viking Hall (Leslie Hoffman).  All September dates for Viking Hall have been covered.  

d.  2nd VP Volunteer Coordinator (Taisa Duncan).  Lots of good help, food,  and volunteers.  

e.  Financial Treasurer (Lynette Thomas).   No report.

f.  Charms Coordinator (Kena Kappleman).   No report.

g.  Corresponding Secretary (Brenda Chappell).  No report

h.  House and Grounds Coordinator (David Vencill).   No report.

Reports approved by Dave Evans and seconded by Leslie Hoffman.

New Business

Music in the Castle

We now have 16 bands plus THS and Vance.  We may possibly get a few more.  

Tim Thomsen sent out a media release about Music in the Castle.

We talked about asking local restaurants posting on their menu signs welcoming competing bands to MITC.   The City of Bristol has already posted MITC on their website for upcoming October events.  

It is never too late to get sponsorships and ads so keep asking local businesses and encourage community support.

All committees are covered.  Coordinators must be at MITC all day.   All area coordinators will get walkie talkies.  

We have over 20 vendors.  It was discussed having popcorn with the concessions but we would either have to buy a popcorn machine or Viking Hall would have to be open on the day of MITC.  

We will have formal pictures, video and action shots at MITC.

Students will not get MITC castle shirts but can purchase for $5.  All workers will get a shirt. Please give your shirt size to either Julie or Taisa.

We need more workers, volunteers, sponsors, and tents for MITC.

Wellmont is staffing first aid and we will have RN’s.

We will have a handicapped bathroom in the Alley.

All coordinators and escorts will have a map.  It was suggested by Kena of putting maps in the program.

Elementary students are getting coupons for $1 off admission to encourage interest in band.

Vance will dress out with THS and perform first.  Vance parents will cover all area while THS performs.

Gates open at 12:00.  The welcome is at 12:30.  Vance performs at 12:45.  The first band plays at 1:00.  Closing ceremonies start at 8:00.  

Todd thanked Julie for her work  on MITC.
Fundraising

Fruit sales and Pine River sales start Friday.  We want a big push to try to bring up sales by 50%.  Take orders now.  It was discussed that customers like getting their fruit after Thanksgiving.

Volunteers

We need volunteers to help make sure everything is built, prepared and fixed for a first completion.  This is to take place this Thursday from about 6:00-9:00 p.m.  

Martha Moore is requesting volunteers to wash uniforms again before MITC.  Todd thanked Martha for all her help with the uniforms.

Dave will work with Leslie to get the October, 2014 events for Viking Hall on CHARMS.

Financial Treasurer-Lynette Thomas

 By January, 2015 we need to have all our fundraising that requires selling product done within a 30 day window.  This is TN state law.  We have 48 students that owe $250 or more  in band fees.  We need to collect these fees to pay for staff and buses to games and competitions.  We could go into the negative soon if these fees are not collected.  We are also over budget in some areas.

Discussion
Mr. Semones is excited about the competition faux ending in the Chilhowie show Saturday.  It is going to be shortened but complete.  The students are close to being ready and will be ready by Saturday.

Mr. Semones was approached by East TN Performing Arts to host a competition in March, 2015.  If we do this it will probably be small at first but build up.   We are looking at March 7, 2015.  This could be a good benefit for the band.  

Mr. Semones also discussed a spring trip to Chicago to march in the St. Patrick’s Day parade.  He is getting 3-4 bids on this.  If we cannot go to Chicago we may go the St. Patrick’s Day parade in Savannah.   He will have more information later.

Mr. Semones wants to thank everyone who has helped with the band this fall.

Meeting adjourned by President, Todd Peak.

Respectfully Submitted,

Brenda Chappell,  Secretary

